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Town of Ayer 
 

*Ayer Board of Selectmen Meeting Highlights from October 1, 2019 
 

 The Ayer BOS Meeting was called to order in Open Session at 6:00pm.  
 

 The BOS conducted a Public Hearing for a Pole Petition at Groton Harvard Road/Washington 
Street and voted (2-0) to approve the Pole Petition.    

 

 The BOS conducted a Public Hearing for the Notice of Layout of Street for Nashua Street 
Extension and voted (2-0) to approve the Notice of Layout subject to Town Meeting Approval. 

 

 The BOS conducted a Public Hearing for the Notice of Layout of Street for Norwood Avenue and 
voted (2-0) to approve the Notice of Layout subject to Town Meeting Approval. 

 

 The BOS conducted a Public Hearing for the Notice of Layout of Street for Haymeadow Lane, 
Holly Ridge Road, and Appleblossom Drive and voted (2-0) to approve the Notice of Layout subject 
to Town Meeting Approval. 

 

 The BOS conducted a Public Hearing for the Notice of Layout of Street for Hickory Way and 
Hemlock Drive and voted (2-0) to approve the Notice of Layout subject to Town Meeting Approval. 

 

 The BOS received an overview of the proposed Wetland Bylaw from members of the Conservation 
Commission.  The BOS reviewed the Fall Special Town Meeting Warrant and voted (2-0) to approve 
the Fall Special Town Meeting Warrant. 

 

 The BOS received and Administrative Update from the Town Manager.  The BOS voted (2-0) to 
appoint Mr. Peter O’Clair to the Cultural Council.  The BOS voted (2-0) to recertify the acceptance 
of the Child Legacy Account.  The BOS voted to reduce the number of seats on the Disability 
Commission from nine to five.  The BOS voted (2-0) to grant a One Day Beer and Wine License to 
St. Mary’s Parish for October 19, 2019.   

 

 The BOS discussed the recent Shirley vote on the ASRSD Fields.  The BOS asked the Town 
Manager to contact the Superintendent of Schools and the Shirley Town Administrator about setting 
up a meeting with the Ayer, Shirley and the ASRSD regarding next steps.  The BOS stated that they 
would host the meeting and facilitate the discussion.  The BOS voted (2-0) to approve the meeting 
minutes for September 18, 2019.   

 

 The BOS voted (2-0) by roll call vote to enter into Executive Session for the purposes of non-union 
personnel contract negotiations and to adjourn for the evening at the conclusion of the Executive 
Session.   

 
*(Note:  The BOS Meeting Highlights are for public informational purposes only and do not constitute an official  

      record of the BOS nor do they constitute the official meeting minutes.) 
The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Ayer Board of Selectmen will be on Tuesday, October 15, 2019 at 6pm. 


